

# RANA



**RAYNOLDS ADDITION NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION**

February 3rd, 2022 Minutes

Meeting began at 7:00pm

1. Attending: Janet Manry, Joe Alfonso, Christopher Frechette, Gary Morris, Nancy Kilpatrick, Anita La Cour, Bob Tilley, Danielle, Jessica Stone, Joe Gallegos, Laura Reu, Peter Rice, Stephanie Elliot
2. Crime Report: Officer Curtis Hoffman, Lt. Sean Frick, Cmdr. Scott Norris, Laura Trujillo present
  - 2.1. 12/30/21 - 1/30/2022
    - 2.1.1. 10 auto thefts, 3 recovered vehicles, 2 residential burglaries, 1 robbery at gunpoint, shots fired at 10th and gold
    - 2.1.2. Topics discussed from attendees:
      - 2.1.2.1. scammers at park place
      - 2.1.2.2. TAC plan status downtown and outcomes
      - 2.1.2.3. Street closures and possible events to activate the space (tabled for another time)
3. Treasurer's Report: \$3516.55
4. Minutes reviewed and accepted with only changes to attendee names
5. RANA signboard update:
  - 5.1. Meeting occurred on 1/22 with Counselor Benton, Nathan and RANA board members
  - 5.2. Signboard will be in the planter on the corner of Park Ave and 10th St.
    - 5.2.1. 33inch gap between planter and bottom of sign
    - 5.2.2. Some cost for taking out the old sign and clearing flower bed plants
    - 5.2.3. RANA website should be included on the marquee
    - 5.2.4. There will be no electricity, but we have options for lighting.
    - 5.2.5. Discussed possibly painting inside the RANA letters on the front of the planter itself to stand out better.
6. Spring Cleanup
  - 6.1. We need a coordinator to be point person with solid waste dept.
  - 6.2. Coordinator needs to be present on the day of clean up
  - 6.3. Have food and other things available for people present
  - 6.4. Needs to recruit people in some way for the event
  - 6.5. Steph and Laura volunteered to as back-up coordinators in no one else is available
7. Art Project Update
  - 7.1. Steph, Danielle, and Joe met with Helen Atkins from Harwood
    - 7.1.1. Discussed Helen's portfolio and talked about costs of the project as well as logistics and potential designs
    - 7.1.2. Potential for Grant money from the County
    - 7.1.3. Project is a proposed mural/ mosaic on a moveable surface
    - 7.1.4. Discussed ideal budget and proposed \$1,500/ \$1,700 for total budget
8. Meeting Adjourned